
Community Website: http://www.ParkmanOhio.com 
 

Newsletter E-mail: ParkmanOhio@gmail.com 
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Parkman Paragraphs 
Spring 2014 

Congratulations to our 2014 Parkman Trustees 

Jon Ferguson - Roger Anderson - Dennis Ikeler 



Parkman Paragraphs is now published in Spring and Fall. This Spring 2014  issue is  

sponsored by the Parkman Trustees.  Cory Anderson, Paragraphs Editor 

 

Parkman Board of Trustees 

Meetings normally are at 7:30 pm in the rear of the Community House 

For all Township business, call 548-2904. 

Township Trustees  
(meets 1st & 3rd Tuesdays - 7:30pm) 
Jon Ferguson  
Roger Anderson 

Dennis Ikeler 
 

Fiscal Officer 
Joyce Peters 
 

Parkman Community House &  

Overlook Park Pavilion 
Elizabeth Sanders  
ParkmanCommunityHouse@gmail.com.  

 

Cemetery Sexton 
Dale Komandt 
 

Fire & Rescue 
Wayne Komandt - Fire Chief 
.Jim Clawson - Medical Officer 

 

Fire/Medical Emergencies:  
CALL 911 

Zoning Commission  
(meets 4th Tuesday) 

at the Community House 
 
 

Zoning Appeals Board  
(meets 2nd Tuesday 7pm)  

at the Community House 
 

Zoning Inspector  

John Spelich 
(Wednesdays 7 - 8:30pm)  
 

Phone: 440-548-2904  or 

rcavictor42@aol.com 

E-mails must have residents name 

and contact info to be  

officially answered. 

Roads Department 
Tom Evers 
Parkmanroad@windstream.net 

Parkman Chamber of Commerce 
 

 Denise Villers, President   Patty Hall, Vice-President  
 Sandy Rought, Secretary   Lucinda Sharp-Gates, Treasurer 

 

Chamber meets on the 3rd Monday of each month at 7:30pm in the  
Parkman Community House. We are always looking for new members.  

 

Our next event is the traditional 

Parkman Pancake Breakfast 
 

Sundays in March - 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd  (9am – 2pm)  
Pancakes, local maple syrup & the special Parkman blend Sausage 

at Parkman Community House 

Adults = $8  Kids = $4 

After 45 years we are still serving on china! 

Parkman 2014 Event Schedule 
 

 

Parkman Pancakes & Sausage Breakfasts  
March 2 - 9 - 16 - 23, 2014  (9am – 2pm) 

at Parkman Community House 

Adults = $8  Kids = $4 
 

Parkman Easter Egg Hunt  
April 19, 2014   (11am) 

at Overlook Park 
 

Parkman Kite Festival  
May (T.B.A.), 2014  (11am – 4pm) 

at Overlook Park 
 

Parkman Memorial Day Parade 
May 26, 2014   (9am) 

at Overlook Cemetery 
 

5th Annual Parkman Connections Plant Swap  
June 7, 2014 (1pm) 

at the Parkman Community House  
 

6th Annual Parkman Car Show/Chicken Dinner 
July 13, 2014  (11am-6pm) 

at St Edward’s parking lot on Church Street 
 

Parkman Community Picnic  
July 19, 2014  (5 – 8pm)  

at Overlook Park 
 

Halloween Trick-or-Treat Community Party 
October (T.B.A.), 2014 (6:30-8pm) 

at Parkman Community House 
 

Breakfast with Santa  
December 6, 2014  (9 – 11am) 

at Parkman Community House 

 
For more information or an interest in volunteering for any of Chamber events 

please contact Denise Villers at 548-2939 or attend one of the Chamber meetings. 
 

Thanks to all of our generous neighbors who help 

support and volunteer with all of our  

Parkman Community groups and events. 



Parkman Trustee Notes 
From: Jon Ferguson 

The election for your trustees for 2014 proved to be very unusual. Ordinarily, the trustees 

are elected on a staggered schedule. Two would be up for election in one election year and 

the third would be up for election in the next election year. However, when one of the trus-

tees resigned, that resulted in all three positions being voted on in the same election. Then, 

neither of the incumbent trustees decided to run so that meant that all three positions would 

be filled by new people. The election is over and the dust has settled. Your new trustees are 

Roger Anderson, Jon Ferguson, and Dennis Ikeler. We’ve only been working together for 

about a month and already we have developed a very positive rapport. 
 

While each trustee is responsible for all of Parkman, we have structured the assignments 

into working groups. Each of the trustees will be the point man, or liaison, for each of the 

working groups. Roger is the liaison for the Community House and the Parkman Parks, 

Dennis is the Liaison for the Road Department and the Cemeteries, and Jon Ferguson is the 

liaison for the Fire Department and Zoning. This will streamline the information flow and 

problem resolution between the trustees and the different work groups. It will also help 

speed up communication when a resident has a concern. As a resident with a question or 

concern, you can contact any of the trustees but, contacting the liaison may speed up the 

process a little. 
 

One of our first projects is to give our Community House a good dose of TLC. Roger is 

coordinating these activities. First, we need to give it a good, deep cleaning. Roger has  

organized two volunteer days and has asked our residents to help us do the basic deep 

cleaning. The first Volunteer Day was January 25th. In spite of near zero temperatures, six 

inches of snow and howling winds, we still had a few hardy volunteers show up and really 

got quite a bit accomplished. Thanks to all of you that helped! The next Volunteer Days are 

scheduled for February 21st & 22nd from 8am to 4pm, so we can be looking our best for 

the traditional pancake breakfasts. As the next step in the process, Dennis is pulling  

together some rough costs on renovations for the restrooms.  
 

Elizabeth Sanders is our new Community House Coordinator. Elizabeth is responsible for 

scheduling the Community House and the Pavilion as well as the basic maintenance. Her 

phone number for scheduling purposes is 440-313-1834. She has also set up an e-mail  

account for scheduling, if you’d prefer to schedule using the internet. She can be reached at 

parkmancommunityhouse@gmail.com. To make the information a little more accessible, 

the guidelines for using the Community House and the current rental fees have been added 

to the ParkmanOhio.com web site. 
 

Through the efforts of the Geauga County Engineer’s office, Parkman has received a grant 

to pave several of our roads. These roads are long past due for re-surfacing and are in obvi-

ous need of attention. The grant will pay for 80% of the paving cost up to a total grant limit 

of $80,000. The roads being considered by the grant are Church, Center, Edwards, West 

Park, West, and Mill. The County Engineer’s office will initiate the bids in late March. 

Once the bids are completed, the trustees will have to determine how much of the cost our 

budget will be able to fund. A special “Thank You” goes out to the Geauga County  

Engineer’s Office for their efforts in making this grant available. 

Parkman Chamber of Commerce 
From: Denise Villers 

 

A quick review of our activities in 2013 since the last printing of our Parkman Paragraphs: 
 

TRICK OR TREATING in Parkman was a little different this year - to keep our trick-or-

treaters safe and off the street.  We asked the residents to bring their treats here to the  

community house instead of their homes.  We provided tables and chairs and everyone got 

to see the parade of “ghosts and goblins” together.  We had approximately 20 Parkman  

households represented and we had nearly 60 kids come out for treats and fun.   
 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA was lots of fun.  The kids got to visit with Santa, received a 

small gift and then they enjoyed a yummy breakfast with their parents/grandparents.  

(Thanks KF!) 
 

The holidays also included decorating and un-decorating the center of town with garland 

and bows and a tree in gazebo.  We also hosted a catered dinner for all those folks that help 

us with our various activities throughout the year.  This included a fun round of a Chinese 

Gift Exchange. 

2014 
Annual Pancakes and Sausage Breakfasts –the first four Sundays in March.  We depend 

on all you wonderful volunteers to make this fund-raiser successful.  Please contact Denise 

Villers (phone: (440) 548-2939 or e-mail: villers_3622@windstream.net) with dates that 
you can work.  We offer on-the-job training in all positions.  A few jobs require you to be  

at least 18 years old (and many of us are WAY over that age) but teens are more than  

welcome to volunteer their time and work in the dining room or behind the scene in the 

kitchen.  We have a wide variety of jobs to fill.  Each Sunday is divided into two shifts: 

9:00 to 11:30 and 11:30 to 2:00 (with some that start earlier and others that stay later for 

clean-up afterwards).  Please consider volunteering for your community!   
 

The annual Easter Egg Hunt (11 a.m. at Overlook Park) is Saturday, April 19th for our 

Parkman residents (toddlers through 6th graders).  The kids gather candy-filled eggs.  Each 

child also receives a numbered egg that corresponds with a prize just for them! 
 

 Our annual Kite Festival (a joint venture with the OSEK, which is affiliated with the 

American Kite-Fliers Association) will be from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Saturday, __ (date not 

yet determined) at Overlook Park. 
 

The Community Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, July 19th (5 p.m. to 8 p.m.) at Overlook 

Park.  We will have the bounce-house again as well as some other activities.  We had a 

good crowd last year (despite the rain!) and hope to see even more residents come together 

for a great time! 
 

If you would like to help with planning or executing any of these events, call us.  As  

always, everyone is welcome to join the Chamber of Commerce (not just business owners – 

we’re more of a community group).  We meet on the 3rd Monday each month at 7:00 p.m. 
at the Community House.  We would love to see you there!  
 

Please feel free to call me if you have any questions about any of our activities.              
– Denise Villers   (440) 548-2939 
 
 

 Denise Villers, President   Patty Hall, Vice-President  
 Sandy Rought, Secretary   Lucinda Sharp-Gates, Treasurer 

  



Parkman Zoning Inspector 
John Spelich 

Office hours are every Wednesday evening from 7 – 8:30 PM,  
and the office is located at the rear of the Community House.  

 

The following is a summary of the zoning activities that were finalized in 2013  

for Parkman Township: 

New home startups eight (8) 

Additions to homes five (5) 

Parcels splits and variances twenty-four (24) 

Porch and decks six (6) 

Accessory buildings nine (9) 

Fence permits three (3) 

Signage permits five (5) 
Realty information requests ten (10) 

Non-compliant and or complaints forty-eight (48) 

Home occupations started four (4) 

Federal gun law investigations one (1) 
  

If you are going to build a new home, add a deck or porch build a fence, call your Zoning 

Inspector.  He may assist on setbacks and guide you to other County Departments that can  

answer your questions or concerns. 
 

John  Spelich Zoning Inspector of Parkman Township.  

If you are in need of  a zoning permit or information on Parkman zoning 
 

call me at  

330-219-2698 (cell) or 330-889-3666 (home) 
 

mailing address  

John Spelich  

PO Box 125, West Farmington, Ohio 44491  
 

email at  

rcavictor42@aol.com 
 

My hours at the office 7pm-8:30 pm every Wednesday or call for an appointment if you can 

not make the Wednesday night hours. I am here to serve your zoning needs every day and 

night.   You can also reach the Zoning Office at 440-548-2904 (extension 2 ) 

For registration or more information on Geauga Park District programs and opportunities, 

contact 440-286-9516 or www.geaugaparkdistrict.org 
 

Many events can be found on the park website - find a complete list at: 

www.geaugaparkdistrict.org 

Parkman Community House 

Volunteer Cleanup Days 
 

Friday February 21, 2014  (8am-4pm) 

Saturday February 22, 2014 (8am-4pm) 
 

Parkman Clubs, Groups and Residents, 
 

We need your help! The 2014 Board of Trustees has declared volunteer days to help clean 

up our Community House and the surrounding area. We feel the need is urgent and are ask-
ing all you, the people who use this facility, to help us in any way you can to achieve this 

goal. We feel this is especially important to do before our community is on display to many 

others. We are of course referring to March Pancake Breakfasts. 
  

We would appreciate any help in preparing for this event. We will be cleaning on Friday, 

February 21 and Saturday, February 22, 2014 between the hours of 8am and 4pm on each 

of these days. Please feel free to contact any one of the trustees listed above to include your 

group or yourself in this community service effort. If you don’t have time to contact one of 

us just show up and we will help to find something for you to do. 
 

We would like to thank you in advance for any help you can provide in 

this effort to help our community shine while we are on display.  
 

Thank You All,  

Parkman Township Trustees 

Congratulations to our  

2014 Parkman Trustees 
 

Jon Ferguson (left) 

Roger Anderson (middle) 

Dennis Ikeler (right) 
 

Best wishes as our newly elected  trustees lead 

our community into a strong and healthy future. 

Parkman Road Department 

From Tom Evers 
 

Winter is winding down,Spring will be here soon. Just a few reminders for the New Year. 

Fences are Not Permitted with-in Road Right of Way. Homeowners are responsible for 

keeping there Driveway Pipe free of leaves and debris.   If you feel that your ditch needs to 

be cleaned, Please call the Road Dept. 440-548-8671.Driveway Pipe Permits are Required 

for Residents Before they have the Driveway installed. Geauga Co. Engineers issue Drive-

way Pipe Permits for Parkman Twp. Geauga Co. Engineers phone number is 440-286-3936. 

Please allow Extra room for our Plow Trucks when cleaning Intersections. PLEASE SLOW 

DOWN AND USE CAUTION WHEN TRAVELING THROUGH OUR WORK ZONE. 

Thank-You.  



Parkman Boy Scout Troop # 76 
 

When the snow and cold come, the Scouts go camping!  Our annual 

Klondike Derby was January 24th & 25th at Camp Stigwandish in Madi-

son and we were there!  The troop attended and spent Friday night in 

COLD Adirondacks (a 3-sided shelter).  It was cold and windy, but all 

went well.  On Saturday, they participated in all of the team-building outdoor events and 

did quite well. 
 

On February 2nd the boys participated in Scout Sunday at their own churches. 
 

We have another winter event scheduled – Fire and Ice – at Punderson 

State Park.  They will be swimming in the indoor pool and sled riding. 

The first four Sundays on March we will be helping out with the Chamber 

of Commerce’s Pancake Breakfasts.  Camping will depend on weather 

this month. 
 

April will be busy!  We will be hosting FISH FRIES on April 4th – 11th – 

18th.  Please come and support us and enjoy a great dinner!  We are try-
ing to raise funds to purchase an enclosed trailer for our gear. Hopefully, 

at the end of the month we will get to Camp Pete in Conneaut for camp-

ing and steel-head fishing. 

 

May will bring warm weather and more outdoor activities:  

Camping – Cooking – Archery – Rifle shooting. 
 

Don’t forget about the Memorial Day Parade – it begins at Overlook Cemetery at 9 a.m. on 

Monday, May 26th.  Hope to see you there! 
 

In June we will be off to Scout Camp in Peninsula to work on their merit badges, learning 

new skills, and just having fun. 
 

Our weekly meetings are on Monday evenings at 7:30 p.m. at the Boy Scout Lodge on 

Sperry Lane in Middlefield - near the baseball fields (behind Arby’s).  As always, new 

boys are welcome to join us (ages 11 – 18). 
 

Scott Villers, Committee Chairman      (440) 548-3622 

Parkman Cub Scouts - Troop #76 
Join Scouting Today!!! 

Have Fun, Make Friends, See New Things. 
 

Cub Scouts invites first through fifth graders (7 to 10 years old)  
 

We meet on the third Monday of each month (7pm-8pm) 
at the Parkman Congregational Church 

18265 Madison Rd, Parkman, OH 44080 
 

for more info call Monique (Cub Master)  
at 216-337-2104 or parkmanpack76@gmail.com  

 

Parkman Historical Society 
From: Jeanne Ebersbach, President 

 

The Parkman Historical Society will now meet in  

March, May, July, September and December on the 3rd Thursday of the month.   
 

All are welcome to join us at the Parkman Community House on  
 

March 20th, 2014 -  May 15th, 2014 

 July 17th, 2014 -  September 18th, 2014 
 

to learn and preserve our local history heritage.   
 

Anyone with a story or information to add to our efforts—please feel welcome to share any 

input that will help develop our ambition to collect the facts of our past. 
 

 For any meeting info, please contact Jeanne at jcreekcountry@aol.com 

Parkman Youth Baseball and Softball League 
From: Charlie Soltis 

 

Sign-ups for the 2014 season are at the Parkman Community House on: 

Friday - February 28 from 6-8pm, *** Saturday - March 1 from 11am-2pm,  

Friday - March 7 from 6-8pm *** Saturday - March 8 from 11am-2pm.  
 

Hope to see you there. Any questions call me at 440-636-3594 or  

Michelle at. 440-636-3475. Thank you. Charlie Soltis 
 

Remember that the Parkman Trustees need a copy of the  

Concussion Training  Certifications 

from all of the coaches prior to use the Parkman Baseball Fields. 

  

Parkman 55 Plus Club 
 

Please join us and share a delicious potluck lunch and 

fellowship. We meet at the Parkman Community House 

on the 1st Thursday of every month at 11:30a.m. 

Parkman Amish 
http://www.experience-ohio-amish-country.com 

 

This website was found with many valuable resources about our 

Amish neighbors in NE Ohio.   Get a chance - check it out. 

There are more than 12,000 Amish who have settled in eastern Geauga County, many call 

the Village's surrounding townships and countryside home.  There are approximately 100 

Amish church districts in the area comprised of around 30 to 35 families each.  When com-

bined with the Amish from Mesopotamia in neighboring Trumbull County, they are the 

second largest Amish population in Ohio and the fourth largest in 

the nation!  



Rev. John Burkley, Pastor   
Check out the website for the most current masses and event information  

http://www.ssedwardlucy.com 
or contact the parish office at 548-3812 or KT@simcon.net 

 

6th  Annual Parkman Car Show / Chicken Dinner    
hosted at St Edward’s 

Sunday, July (13 11am-6pm) 
 

Immunization Clinics 
Immunization Clinics are still offered at St Lucy’s on some Wednesdays and Thursdays  

of each month - check the parish website for the complete list of dates and times. 

SS. Edward and Lucy     
Catholic Parish Community 

16150 Center St. (P.O. Box 709) 
 Parkman, Ohio 44080 

Parkman Congregational Church  
 

18265 Madison Road (P O Box 655) Parkman, Ohio 44080 

Howard Nelson- Interim Pastor  
 

Check out the website for the most current event information  

www.parkmanchurch.com 
or contact the church office at 440-548-4829  

or parkmanchurch@windstream.net 
  
 

Feed a Friend Free Meal - Last Wednesday of each month from (5 – 6:30 PM)   

Everyone is welcome!   
 

February 26, 2014 - Cincinnati Chili  *  March 26, 2014 - Chicken and Rice Bake 

April 30, 2014 - Mexican Night (Taco Bake) * May 28, 2014 - Lasagna * June 25, 2014 - Hoagie Sandwich Night   

July 30, 2014 - Salad Bar Night * August 27, 2014 - Cook Out Night * September 24, 2014 - Cabbage and Noodles 

Sunday Gatherings start at 11am in the Parkman Community House.   

(Bible Study at 9:30am) 
All are welcome! 

 

For more information call 440-636-2836 or check out 

www.necommunity.org 
 

Learning to love God and to love people in the three life phases 

Finding Life - Living the life - Giving our life 
 

Check out our website for news, events, devotions, discipleship, groups and ministries.  
 

We look forward to meeting you! 

Parkman Green Address Signs  

with the reflective 4 inch lettering (visually standardizing each Parkman street address) 

allowing our Parkman Fire and Rescue Volunteers to easily find your address  

during the fast pace response of emergencies. 
 

Call Dale Komandt at 548-5636 if you need your address sign updated! 
 

Special Thanks to all who have already supported this community effort! 

Parkman Volunteer EMS 
From: Lt. Jim Clawson 

 

Now that 2013 is behind us, we look forward to year 2014. We had some 

members further their education on the E.M.S. side of things of the fire 

department. FF Eric Mathews completed his EMT-B (Basic) class and is 

going through the process of obtaining his certification. FF/EMT-B Kelly Dale is working 

on becoming an EMT-A (Advanced). FF/EMT-P (Paramedic) Stacey Raymond has become 

a CPR instructor. Parkman has two certified CPR instructors now, Kelly Dale and Stacey 

Raymond, who both will be putting together an aggressive CPR instruction program. Any-

one can learn CPR – and everyone should! Sadly, 70 percent of Americans may feel help-

less to act during a cardiac emergency because they either do not know how to administer 
CPR or their training has significantly lapsed. This alarming statistic could hit close to 

home, because home is exactly where 88 percent of cardiac arrests occur. Put very simply: 

The life you save with CPR is mostly likely to be someone you love. More information to 

come in the future on classes and availability.  
 

We recently put an I-pad on squad 4251, which will enable our responders to enter informa-

tion into our electronic database while on scene. For the past several years, the fire depart-

ment gets an E.M.S. grant from the State of Ohio. We just recently purchased several new 

pieces of equipment and supplies for the squad with funds from this grant. This grant helps 

keep us from using Twp. tax based funds for required purchases and trainings.  
 

One of our biggest goals for 2014, is to implement the “Vial of Life” program in Parkman. 

You may be wondering what this is. Imagine that you have a medical condition or multiple 

conditions. You have fallen terribly ill and call 911. When we arrive, we will ask several 

series of questions to determine our treatment for you. Just for example, past medical his-

tory, current medications, allergies, name, date of birth, who is your Doctor, etc. The Vial 

of Life is simply a form that you would already have filled out with all this very important 
information that we are seeking. This form would then go in a plastic bag and get hung on 

your refrigerator. There are also two decals, one that goes on your entry door which alerts 

us that you are participating in the program, and one that goes on the bag. The Vial of Life 

is a nationally recognized program that several E.M.S. agencies and fire departments are 

adopting. More information can be obtained by going to www.vialoflife.com.  
 

We recently changed our policy in regards to transporting to other hospitals. We used to 

only transport to UHHS Geauga. We are now in the final stages of completing all the steps 

allowing us to be able to transport to Trumbull Memorial & St. Joseph Medical Center in 

Warren, and Robinson Memorial in Ravenna. This will allow more options for the twp. 

residents who need to be transported to the emergency dept. We will still use Geauga as our 

primary first choice for emergency transports, as this is the closest facility to us. Ultimately, 

the crew will decide if the patient is stable enough for transport to one of the other facilities.  



Parkman Connections - 2014 Plant Swap 
5th Annual Plant Swap is on  

Saturday, June 7, 2014 (1pm) 

at the Parkman Community House  

This is a free community event - welcome to all to participate! 
 

 

Please bring: 
 

1.Your plants to trade.  Most of the plants at the plant 

swaps in the past have been perennial plants, but any plant 

is welcome:  perennials, annuals, vegetable plants, house 

plants, shrubs, or tree seedlings. 
 

2.Newspapers and/or a tablecloth to cover the table in front 

of you and for wherever you set down your plants.   

Our goal is to make cleaning-up easy.  
 

3.The beverage of your choice, especially if it's a hot day. 

 

How many plants should I bring? 
 

There is no minimum number of plants that you need to have in order to participate.  If you 

have several plants to share, that's great!  Some people bring lots of one kind of plant to 

share with everyone.  If you have just one or two special plants to swap, that's great too!  

People who start plants from seeds often bring several of their seedlings to share.  People 

who divide their plants often have just one or two of a particular plant to share. We will be 

very happy to see you and whatever plants you can bring with you.  
 

How should I prepare my plants? 
 

Each plant should be potted in a container of some sort.  The word "container" doesn't nec-

essarily mean a regular plant pot.  Feel free to use whatever you have on hand.  Paper cups 

or plastic containers from food products (such as sour cream or cottage cheese containers) 
are fine.  The plants will be replanted in their new homes, and the containers will be  

discarded anyway.  
 

If you are dividing some plants that have a large ball of roots, and you don't have a con-

tainer to fit them, you can use plastic bags.  Dig up the plants along with plenty of soil 

around the ball of roots, and put each plant into a separate plastic bag.  Tie the top of the 

bag around the root ball to keep the soil contained.   
 

Each plant should be labeled in some way.  You can write the information on the side of 

each plant container with a marking pen, or you can use a plant tag.  Examples of plant tags 

would include wood craft sticks, plastic strips cut from milk jugs, or whatever you have on 

hand that could serve as a plant tag.  The name of the plant is the most important thing to 

include, if you know the name of the plant.  With the name on the label, people who take 

your plant home can look up other information about the plant.  If there is other information 

that you think is important, add that information too.  Examples:  Sun or shade?  Moist soil 

or dry?   
 

If you have any questions about the plant swap, please send an email to  

Jane at ParkmanConnections@gmail.com 

Parkman Volunteer Fire  

From: Chief  Paul  Komandt 
 

As I write this article in January 2014, I have to look back over 2013 and forward into the 

New Year. Last year your fire department sponsored a firefighter class called Firefighter 

1. This class is over 140 hours of instruction. The majority of our volunteer firefighter had 

only taken the basic firefighter class which consists of 36 hours of instruction. I am very 

proud that Jeremy Miller, Russell Spenser, Jim Baril , and Timmy Czacherski , along with 

myself ,completed this class and are now certified as Firefighter 1.   
 

In 2013 we responded to just under 1 incident per day. Actually the average was .9 inci-

dents per day. We transported patients over 100 times. We recorded no fire deaths. We 

passed a replacement fire levy and were able to respond to our incidents in a safe and 

professional manner without causing any injuries to our members or major damage to any 

of your fire apparatus. 
 

We look ahead in 2014 to sponsoring another Firefighter 1 class to better the certifica-

tions of more of our members and get some of cadets certified as firefighters. I am also 
starting a new project for the residents. Firefighters know that the major cause of fire 

deaths in the U.S. is smoke. I am this year going to look for a source of funding that 

would allow us to put a smoke detector in every inhabited residence in the township. With 

any luck we can find this funding somewhere.  
 

My biggest concern is our ability to respond to your emergencies. We have many highly 

trained and dedicated people on your fire department. We have others that may not be as 

highly certified but just as dedicated and others that might not be quite as dedicated. The 

certifications and dedication is not the problem. The real problem is that Parkman is a 

bedroom community meaning residents live here but work elsewhere. People are just not 

at home during weekdays. They are away working and this is also true of my firefighters. 

Almost all have full times jobs and many extra part time work schedules. Because of this 

our ability to respond is sometimes compromised. Rest assured that if you dial 911 for a 

fire or medical emergency, someone will eventually show up. It may not be a Parkman 
Firefighter or EMT and there might be a delay. Because of this possible lack of appropri-

ate response, we will be looking at what 

we can do to solve this. 

Parkman’s Veterans 
Since 2001, the Parkman Trustees have been honoring Parkman Veterans during our annual  

Memorial Day celebration.  Since these honorees have had special edition Paragraphs that 

were written up and handed out to those who attended the celebration, not everyone is 

aware of these people who are selected as honorees.  So this is a compiled list of those who 

have been selected and saluted by our community.  Thanks to all Parkman Veterans who 

have served our country.  If you know of a Parkman Veteran who would be interested in a 

short salute from the Parkman Paragraphs regular editions, please send us a short paragraph 

to ParkmanOhio@gmail.com with a photo and service highlights. 
 

 2001 John R. Ferry  -  2002 Robert F. Barnett  -  2003 Glenn A. Thompson 

 2004 Richard Stanchak  -  2005 Richard W. Giles  -  2006 Richard O. Pollari 

 2007 Stanley Smith  -  2008 Dennis Testa 

 2009 Gotham Brothers  (John, Carlisle "Kelly", Glen, Neil, Leland) 

 2010 Albert Wilson  -  2011 Harold Blackford  -  2012 Carl B. Wilson - 2013 Carl "Ed" Wilson 



Scenes from the Parkman Feather and Oink Bingo Fundraiser  

supported on November 23, 2013 


